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Clare Association in London

Patron: Most Rev. Dr. Michael Harty, Bishop of Killaloe.
Life President: Mr. Martin Moroney (Tel. 952 3186)
Chaplain: Fr. Andrew Clancy.

Chairman: Secretary: Treasurer:
Mr. Joe Collins Mrs. Bridie Shaw Mrs: Teresa Doyle
91 Wymering Mansions, 351 Amhurst Road, 27 Jocelin House,
Wymering Road, Hackney, London N.16 Copenhagen Street,
London W9 Tel. 01 254 4251 London N.1
Tel. 01 286 1640 Tel, 01 837 6098

Vice-Chairperson: Una Stevens.
Assistant Secretary: Nancy Bonney. Tel. 01 521 4776
Press Officer: Tony Clark. Tel. 01 852 6282

'

Committee: K
Christine Bonney, Billy Boswell, Jim Commane, Pat Costella, Tony Cullinan, Mary

Diggins, Maura Dowling, Tommy Egan, Susan Meaney, Michael McMahon.
Dear Friends,

At the recent A.G.M. the Chairman thanked all the outgoing officers
and committee members for their hard work and support given through-
out the past 12 months. He thanked the ladies and the husbands of all
those who give up so much of their spare time to help the association.
The new officers and committee members were welcomed to the ranks
by Joe.

The Annual Dinner and Dance at the Rainbow Rooms was a great
success and as usual very enjoyable. I am sure we all look forward to
the 1986 Annual Dinner and Dance. Two Bacon and Cabbage dances
were held at The Irish Centre during the year and one Reunion night,
all of which were most enjoyable functions.

We express our thanks to all the staff at The Irish Centre for the
hard work at the functions we hold at the centre during the year.

Also at this time we extend our hand in friendship to Elizabeth and
Jwish hler every success in the future running of The Irish Counties

ournal.

Our most sincere best wishes go to Jane and Wally, now in retire-
ment in Spain. We thank them for all the news coverage they have
provided over the past years through the 1.C.J.

The London Clare association send their condolences to Una Stevens,
on the death of her father, Mr. Walsh, who died in Ireland recently.
May he Rest in Peace.

In conclusion, I know that I speak for all of us in the Association
when I wish Joe, our Chairman, a most successful year.

Don’t forget to fall in behind the Clare banner for the St. Patrick’s
Day Parade. Assemble at Horse Guards Parade, at 10.45 a.m.

Wishing you all a very Happy St. Patrick’s Day.

Tony Clark — P.R.O.
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the irish centre

52 CAMDEN SQUARE, LONDON NW1 9XB

TELEPHONE: 01-485 0051/52 REG. CHARITY NO. 221172

Lo A
Bdon trah oY

Patrons:
His Eminence Cardinal G. Basil Hume, O.S.B.

Rt. Rev. Thomas McMahon, D.D.
Rt. Rev. Michael G. Bowen, D.D.Stl.,, Ph. L.
President: Rt. Hon. Lord Longford, K.G., P.C.
Vice-Presidents: Mr. J. Branagan, J.P., K.S.G., Rt. Rev. Canon Woods.
Director & Treasurer: Fr. Claude Malone Chairman: Mr. Tommy Dunne
Vice-Chairman: Mr. Seamus McGarry Hon. Sec.: Mr. Gerry O'Flynn
Assistant Chaplain: Fr. Oliver Barry.

Trustees:
Rt. Hon. Lord Longford, K.G., P.C. Mr. F. C. Caulfield
Dr. L. Morton, M.D.

PLANS FOR THE FUTURE

Plans for the Immediate Future . . .

Grant aid is being sought for three new projects.
1. Day Cen‘re for the Elderly Irish.

_The administration has kindly allocated a disused section of the old
building for this purpose. A working party of experts has been set up
to research and advise, and plans for redevelopment are underway. This
project is in response to an urgent need, in an ageing Irish community.
The unit will accommodate about 35 people and will hopefullg cater
for regulars, drop-in and the frail housebound or disabled who will
need to be transported. It would provide meals, craft, keep fit, some
nursing and chiropody, counselling, advice and information; social and
cultural activities and above all companionship in a caring environment.
2. Group Work with Unsupported Women.

This group will aim at strengthening socio-psychological growth for
approximately 20 Irish women, who because of marital breakdown,
abrasive interpersonal relationships or basic personality problems, are
experiencing isolation, stress and unhappiness.

A facﬂitgtor, skilled in working with women’s groups has already
been interviewed and facilities will be available to care for small
children during the session, if need be.

3. Project for the Unemployed.

. It is hoped to employ a full time “Outreach Worker”, who in ad-
dition to the existing “Link-Studies” course, would supervise computer
studies, offer formal career guidance and prepare for interviews.

IRISH CENTRE HOSTELS
MEN’S HOSTEL, QUEX ROAD, KILBURN

Redevelopment Programme.

The redevelopment programme which began in early 1982 continues.
The new block of single and double rooms with every modern con-
venience, and in the basement of which is the dining room and laun-
derette has been completed. The standard of accommodation is
recognised as being exceptionally high and complies with all govern-
ment and local authority regulations. The new offices, recreation room
and kitchen for limited self-catering are also in use and it is hoped
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M. J. CLANCY & SONS LTD.

Civil Engineering Contractors

Clancy Developments Lid.

Building Contractors

Clancy Plant Hire Lid.

Plant Hire Specialists

R. E. Docwra Lid.

Public Works Contractors

Docwra Plant & Tool Co. Lid.

Plant Hire Contractors

Wembley Pipe Welding Co. Ltd.

Specialised Welding

Clancy Investments Ltd.

Estate Developers

CLARE HOUSE

COPPERMILL LANE, HAREFIELD
MIDDLESEX UB9 6HZ

Telephone: Harefield 3711
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IRISH SUGAR COMPANY

AND

ERIN FOODS LTD.

INVOLVED WITH
THE BUILDERS
OF RURAL IRELAND

Their products spell
the message of our
farmer’s worth in

40 countries




Westmeath Association in London

Patron:
Most Rev. J. McCormack, D.D., D.C.L.,
Bishep of Meath.

Life President: Lady Pritchard Jones.
Life Vice-President: Mr. W. Attwell.
President: Mr. G. Reilly.
Chairman: Mr. C. Kervey.

- Tel. 0895 35966
Vice-Chairman: Mr., W. Cashin.
Secretary: Mrs. B. Gavigan-Walsh.
Assistant Secretary: Mr. W. Stenson.
Tel. 01 609 2909
Treasurer: Mrs. T. Curran.

Tel. 01 672 7809
Assistant Treasurer: Mrs. D. Kennedy.
Tel. 01 672 5263
P.R.O.: Mr. Pat Looney
Tel. 01 672 0888

Grateful thanks to all our Westmeath people and many friends who
attended the Annual Supper/Dance in November. Thanks too to our
neighbouring County Longford, who as always, gave their support, and
that includes Longford’s London Correspondent—John Armstrong, and
his good wife Lil. I am not forgetting the ever-faithfuls “The Round
Towers Football team.”

I must say my apologies to the many supporters we had to dis-
appoint on the occasion, but we were packed to capacity. However,
please prepare yourselves now for the big night, our Twenty First An-
nual dinner dance on Friday, May 16th, 1986. The Empire Rooms, in the
heart of London can hold the whole of the County Westmeath, and we
expect a record turn out from all over the home county and many parts
of England for this unique occasion. Qur twenty first birthday.

The large number we did manage to fit in at the supper dance really
enjoyed themselves and this was added to by excellent music from
“Mick and the Moonshiners” Our own Bill Stenson did an excellent
job in welcoming all the guests and ensuring a space was provided for
them. Many asked me to send new year greetings to relatives
and friends at home. The Ballynacargy folk. Our Vice-Chairman Bill
Cashin and Mrs. Cashin. Joe and Mrs. Garry. Leo and Mrs. Penrose
and two daughters (the Penrose family never miss a Westmeath func-
tion) and send kind regards. Our president Gerry Reilly and Gerty.
Bill Stenson would like to be remembered to all in Mullingar. Our
master of quiz and M.C. Ritchie Norton and family send best wishes
to all in Athlone. Greetings too to all the Edwards family in Moate
from Mrs. Rolfe and Mrs. Timms (sisters). Dan Fox would like to say
hello to all. Greetings to all the Dempsey family in Attyconnor, Kil-
beggan, from the Hanley and Talbot family Tooting, London. Best
wishes from our Treasurer and husband Chris to all relatives and
friends in Delvin/Killulagh, Pearce/Mrs. McCormack. “Will you re-
member us all to those in Counties Cavan/Leitrim say professional
photographer John King and his wife Pat. Also from our secretary
Betty Walsh and family, to all in Kockdrin and Rathconrath. My
personal thanks to all my Tooting supporters who never let me down.
And Vice Chairman Bill Cashin wishes to thank everyone for their
support throughout the year. A final thanks to Frank and Mrs. Prender-
gast of the ‘Bull’s Head’ Clapham Common, for all their hard work in
making the night such a success. Billy Attwell sends wishes to sister
Sheila. (Cont. on Page 15)
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A piece of Park Lane

in North West London

Wine and food in the Grand Manner.

Our standards are ‘“West End)’ but not our prices!
50-550 can sit down and enjoy the excellent
cuisine and service, in one of the famous
Grosvenor Banqueting Suites —at
prices you really can afford. __—
Dinners, Dances, Weddings, 7J
Seminars, Sales Conferences /=
Shows & Exhibitions.

WALM LANE, LONDON NW2

01'4‘51 0066 for a brochure

AIR CONDITIONED. FULLY LICENSED. PRIVATE CAR PARK. OPPOSITE WILLESDEN GREEN TUBE.

Anello and DBavide

33-35 Drury Lane, London WC2 B5RW. Tel. 01 836 1983/4

IRISH DANCING SHOES

The Colleen: A new style jig shoe with a shaped toe. It comes with
straight plastic heel and leather sole. All sizes available, including 15 sizes,
from 2 to 8.

Tl_le Irish Jig Shoe: The traditional design A & D jig shoe. This design comes
with either a leather or plastic heel, and with either a leather or suede sole.
Sizes range from child’s 8 to adult 9, including half sizes.

The Brigadoon: A black leather dancing pump. This design has a short toe
and comes with either leather or suede sole. All sizes available, including
half sizes, from a child’s 7 to an adult 10.

HAPPY ST. PATRICK’S DAY TO ALL FROM

Parkway Cleaners Lid.

58 PARKWAY, CAMDEN TOWN, N.W.1
Tel. 01 485 0122
De Luxe Dry Cleaning Speciality—
CURTAINS EVENING WEAR
SUITS COSTUMES, ETC.

Proprietor: A. Kane (Cavan).




Cavan Association, London

Patron: Most Rev. Dr. Francis McKiernan, Bishop of Kilmore.
Life-President: Fr. Seamus Hetherton.
President: Rev. P. Sheridan, O.M.I.

Chairman: Secretary:

Mr. Michael Gaynor Mrs. M. Fitzsimons
Tel. 886 3899 138 Ashgrove
Vice-Chairman: t Palmers Green

Mr. John Fitzpatrick ‘ ‘ Lon
Tel. 348-0916 gudgnaiia

Tel. 886 3967

Mr. Pg??csl?rggnning Assistant Secretary:

104 Clydesdale Road Mrs. N. Kane

Enfield, Middx.
Tel. 01 804 7678

P.R.O.: Mr. Joe McIntyre, 97 Perry Rise, Forest Hill, London S.E.25
Tel. 699-1500

At our first convened meeting for 1986 — 3rd February, a number
of fund raising ideas came forward for discussion with a full strength
committee sitting, two charities were selected: Cystic Fibrosis Research,
Great Ormond Street Children’s Hospital and Oblate Mission Brazil
(Provision of Amenities).

Cystic Fibrosis is an inborn disorder which affects the lungs and
digestive systems of children. Unrecognised prior to the availability of
antibiotics post world war II, it was always fatal — children died in
the first year of life. It is a genetically transmitted disorder, 1 in 1,600
receiving this abnormal gene from parents. Statistics determine around
400 cases yearly. Prevention and control of lung infection the all im-
portant factor; antibiotics, physiotherapy and high protein diet as
symptoms present themselves. There is no cure. The main long term
air of research is to identify the initial Biochemical fault which the
abnormal gene causes, and from which clinical manifestations must
flow. This is being pursued in many countries with increasing
momentum. The International Cystic Fibrosis Association throughout
the world keeps workers in touch with each other. In the interim
period children and their parents have to live through a childhood
which may at times be alarming and difficult and they must integrate
into their growing lives a variety of treatments which may be time
consuming and tedious.

Our second project is for the Oblate Mission in Brazil. I would like
to quote a paragraph from the National Director’s letter: “Our Priests’
work among very poor people who lack the essential amenities of life,
living in dwellings that are little better than Hen Houses and despite
the vast numbers of people living in confined spaces, deprived of
running water and underground sewers some of our priests have
organised a work force as the priests in most cases are the only ones
these poor people can turn to, to dig and provide some underground
sewers. However at present they are handicapped through lack of
money.” This plea came from Fr Pascal Dillon O.M.I. whom many of
you met at our Annual Dinner/Dance 1985 and who succeeded Fr Paddy
Sheridan O.M.I. Funds will be shared equally between these two
worthy charities.

We hope you will help to increase membership strength by renewing
your Annual Subscription if still outstanding. Our financial year began
November 1st, 1985, and ends October 31st, 1986. With the influx of
immigration, there may be young Cavan people lost and bewildered
around the capital. Perhaps you can recruit some not yet known to our

Tel. 802 6962.
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Need Staff ? * Need a Job ?

pickun e it 01 - 272 7878
(Mrs. Ena O’Connor)
SHAMROCK EMPLOYMENT AGENCY

21 Manor Gardens, London, N7
(Beside the Royal Northern Hospital)

Good Quality Fresh Meat

always available from your friendly local butcher

GILLINGS

564 SALUSBURY ROAD, N.W.6.
19 PEEL PRECINCT, N.W.6
328F KILBURN HIGH ROAD, N.W.6
We ‘wish you all a Happy St. Patrick’s Day

GOLDEN BOY COACHES LTD

JETSIE LTD.

Whatever the occasion we have a vehicle to suit
Continental - U.K. - Pilgrimages - Coastal
Etc., Etc., Etc.

LOURDES AND SHRINES OF FRANCE
Inclusive Group Pilgrimage Arrangements
Inclusive Group Tour Arrangements of Ireland

* SEASONAL SERVICES *

London to Mayo London to Donegal
Bookings and Enquiries:
GOLDEN BOY COACHES LTD.

1 Amwell Street, Hoddesden, Herts. EN11 8TP
Tel.: Hoddesden (0992) 45747/467984 - (027979) 3517
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The Waterford patron.

Association, London The Most Rev. Dr. Michael Russell, D.D.
Bishop of Waterford and Lismore.

Life President: Rt. Rev. Charles J. Henderson,
Area Bishop of Southwark
Chairman: Mr. Billy Allen

Tel. 267 8100.
Vice-Chairperson: M/s. Theresa McGuire
Hon. Secretary: Mrs. Mary Allen, 10 Ashmore,
Agar Grove, London NW1 9SL. Tel. 01 267 8100

Asst. Hon. Sec.: Mr. Bill Aulsberry,
2a Brabant Road, London N22 Tel. 889 6579
Hon. Treasurer: Mrs. Kitty Groves,
33 Kings Crescent, Finsbury Park, London N4.
Tel. 01 359 5994.
Membership Secretary: Mrs. Sharon Whitehead
46 Stoneleigh Terrace, Raydon St., London N19
Tel. 359 5994.

Our A.G.M. brought no changes and the same officers and committee
were returned unopposed. We would have liked a bigger turnout, but
it was fairly well attended. As always Bishop Henderson was a very
welcome sight. Get well wishes and prayers were offered for the speedy
recovery of our Patron, The Most Rev. Dr. Michael Russell, who is nhow
back home in Waterford recouperating.

The Council of Irish Counties A.G.M. was held on 2nd February,
and again no change in officers and committee, with the exception of
Assistant Secretary, who is now John Connolly.

Our Bacon and Cabbage Supper held on February 8th last was a great
success and extremely well attended. A great night was had by all.

The St. Patrick’s Night Dinner and Dance to be held at the Irish
Centre on Saturday 15th March, will have as guests, The Ambassador
Mr. Noel Dorr and Mrs. Dorr; Bishop Edward Daley from Derry and Mr.
Eeter ]?arry T.D., Minister for Foreign Affairs, Dail Eiraenn, to name

ut a few.

The St. Patrick’s Day Parade will be held on Sunday, 16th March.
Assemble at Horse Guards Parade at 10.45 a.m. Mass at Westminster
Cathedral at 12 noon, to be concelebrated by Bishop Edward Daley.
Once again the four provinces will have floats. So let’s see you all
behind the banner supporting Waterford. Don’t forget — 10.45 a.m.

Easter Sunday — put this date in your diary. Venue: The Irish
Centre, Kennedy Hall. The Waterford Theatrical group will be perform-
ing ‘The Red Kettle.” Everyone welcome.

Anyone who likes a bet on the horses, come along to our Race Night
on May 23rd in The Irish Centre. See your money go to a good cause
for once, instead of the bookies pocket! Again, everyone welcome.

Finally, congratulations to Michael and Geraldine Aulsberry on the
birth of a baby daughter.

HAPPY St. Patrick’s Day. Mary Allen — Secretary.

Denis Barry & Sean Murray
Funeral Services

Hanwell, London W7 and Fulham, London SW6
Chapel of Rest — 287 Lillie Road, London SW6
Funerals throughout U.K. and also arranged to all parts of Ireland
Close to London Airport
Sympathetic & Economical Service Always Provided
Tel. 01 840 1079 (Office 01 381 4549) or 01 385 3280
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The Irish Welfare Bureau

55 Fulham Palace Road, Hammersmith, London W6 8AU.
Telephone 01 741 0466.

Director: Rev. Fr. Kiely.
Social Workers: Sr. Carmel McGowan. Sr. Nancy O’Sullivan,
Kay Mazur, Chris Willison.

SOCIAL WORK REPORT
Young People.

Apart from those who come to use from Ireland we meet many
young people who are drifting around London from Bed and Breakfast
accommodation to Hostels to Squats. They are referred to us by many
agencies including Riverpoint, a night-shelter in the Hammersmith area
which provides a week’s emergency accommodation for homeless
people. As it is the only night-shelter in the West London area it
attracts many of the alcoholic and homeless people who have deep
personal problems. It can be a very traumatic experience for a timid
young person who has recently left home to find himself in such an
environment.

Most of these young people come to us penniless with not even a
change of clothing. Because they are homeless, unemployed and with-
out financial resources, there is a real danger of their becoming
involved in addiction to drugs, alcohol and petty crime. Having come
with the mistaken idea that they will get dole money immediately,
they are overwhelmed by the complexities of the system and the
signing-on procedures. First of all, they have not realised that they
need an official document of identification (this year we wrote to
Ireland for 67 birth certificates, which means a deiay of at least one
week); neither do they realise that they need an address from which
to make a claim. To avoid the use of unsuitable lodgings the Bureau
prefers to pay Bed and Breakfast costs for a few days until Sup-
plementary Benefit is arranged. Accommodation for 465 clients was
arranged at our expense in 1984 (£3,037.26).

To many it comes as a real shock to find out, the hard way, how
desperate is the Housing situation in London and the exorbitant prices
charged. There are few rooms to let in the area and those available
are beyond the means of most young people, especially when huge
deposits are demanded. Most are faced with a future in Bed and
Breakfasts with no privacy or security, 3-4 sharing a room, shabby
furniture, no cooking facilities and often dirty and dangerous con-
ditions. Those who are fortunate enought to have found accommodation
frequently risk losing it because of late and missing Giros and they
end up back on the streets again. Very few landlords will allow
residents to stay on even for one night if a Giro is late arriving. It
is useless for these unskilled young people to take up employment as
they would not earn enough to cover the high cost of their accom-
modation. (£70 for a single room—£56 sharing per week.)

It is obvious from the above that young people in this situation are
at risk, and unless they are supported have little chance of getting on
their feet in this country. To help them we run Austin House, where
we can accommodate a limited number of young men between 18-25,
when vacancies are available. There is a tremendous need for similar
small, homely hostels, not run for financial gain.

Single Homeless.

The state of the older homeless (many of whom are Irish) is a matter
of deepest concern here in London. The majority of these men are not
alcoholic, mentally ill or ‘down and out’. They are ordinary unskilled
workers who worked hard while work was available and are now
victims of the appalling housing and employment situation.
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Cavan Ass. (Cont. from Page 9).

Association, who may be in need of friendship and guidance. To you
and to them, we extend a welcome.

As I list our programme for 1986, it is with hope that you can join
us for one or all of the events planned:

10th May — Bacon and Cabbage Supper Dance.

7th September — Charity Walk Lea Valley Area.

5th October — Boston Tea Party.

8th November — Annual Dinner Dance.

Events organised by Council of Irish Counties Association are:
16th March — St. Patrick’s Day Parade. Horseguards Parade—
Westminster Cathedral. Assemble at H.G. Parade at

10.45 a.m. Concelebrated Mass at Westminster Cathedral
at 12 noon.
Principal Celebrant, Most Rev. Edward Daly—Bishop of
Derry. The Council extend an invitation to Irish Priests,
who may be free to concelebrate, and to Altar Servers.
We look forward to seeing you, family and friends, behind
the Cavan Banner for this traditional occasion.

6th July — London Irish Festival.

Another important event though not under Cavan Association banner,
is a coach trip to Lourdes, with the Anglo Irish Province of the Oblates,
15th-22nd September, 1986. Visiting Nevers en route. Our Treasurer,
Pat Denning, will be organiser, and co-driver as in 1985.

Congratulations to our Senior Quiz team who reached the final, but
were narrowly beaten by Kilkenny. Despite disappointment they have
pledged a come-back in 1986. We join in wishing them success and
the proud possession of the coveted Guinness Cup once again.

A Happy St. Patrick’s Day to all

THE McGEE GROUP LIMITED

Civil Engineering - Demolition Experts
Plant Hire and Haulage
Alperton Lane, Wembley, Middlesex
Telephone 01 998 1101

BEST WISHES FOR ST. PATRICK’S DAY

JINKS

BUTCHERS
2 PARK PARADE HARTFORD ROAD
HARLESDEN BOREHAMWOOD
LONDON, N.W.10 HERTFORDSHIRE

Tel. 01 953 3171
All Irish Food sold
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Irish Centre (Cont. from Page 4) e
that the quality of the whole complex will create co-responsibility and
a good cummunal spirit.

The oldest and the only undeveloped part of the hostel, was due to
be handed over to the builders on February 28th, 1983, and by that
date numbers had to be reduced from 100 to 60. This involved a two-
fold strategy; the non-replacement of men who booked out and the
rehousing by Camden Council of the older long stay residents.
Preparations for this began in July 1982, when resettlement officers in
Camden were contacted. They proved helpful and understanding in
their assessment of applicants’ needs and as a result ten men were
rehoused in Camden or in G.L.C. properties. By the revised handover
date of May 9th, 1983, the numbers were reduced to the required sixty.

A hostel is not just a building but a place where staff and voluntary
helpers have established a constructive and caring environment, for the
benefit of the many young people who stay or who pass through.

Perhaps the best acknowledgement for the work done is expressed
by the mother of a former young resident . . .

“I am writing to say many thanks for your kindness to
Thomas, who arrived home last night. He seemed delighted to
be back home and at first a little ashamed. I took his running
away to London without reason, clothes or address, as part of
his growing up. I think it’s a good kick he needs, but then I
always check myself in difficult times and a new approach
seems to be the way today. I am so grateful he was lucky
enough to come to your hostel. Many thanks for all the care
and kindness.”

Housing for Elderly People.

As a Housing Association we have been concerned for many years
with the welfare of the elderly Irish people who have become homeless
and live in hostels or sub-standard accommodation. Many of these
people are in poor health and have lost contact with their families.
During 1983 the Association came under some pressure from Irish
groups in London and from the Borough of Camden, because of the
impending closure of Arlington House, to provide appropriate accom-
modation for homeless elderly people.

After many years of trying to acquire a vacant site adjacent to the
hostel, the owner is at last prepared to sell. A project on this site
would give elderly people the independence of a private flat, while
support would be close at hand in time of need.

Apphcatioq for funding this project was made to the Housing Cor-
poration during the financial years 1981/82 and 1982/83, but both
applications were unsuccessful. An application for £582,000 to accom-
modate twenty-four people is currently with the Housing Corporation.
In addition efforts are being made to seek funding from Camden and
the G.L.C.

The scheme is considered a priority and probably the best the
Association could develop. It is hoped by next year that more positive
results will be evident.

Some Problems Presented.

This year a large number of our young residents came from city
areas. They appeared undisciplined, accustomed to staying out at night
and getting up in time for lunch. Relationships with parents and the
law became strained and many left home for a more liberated environ-
ment. The task of getting them to conform to rules was formidable and
not always successful. While stating their preparedness to work, the
wage they considered their right, at least £80 nett, put many outside
the employable bracket. With little or no work experience their produc-
tivity value was low and industry is not prepared to carry passengers
on its’ roll. Some became discontented and returned home; those who
were more positively motivated fared better.
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Fermanagh Association, London
Patrons:
Most Rev. Dr. Duffy, Bishop of Clogher.
Most Rev. Dr. Francis McKiernan, Bishop of Kilmore.

CUMANN FHIRMHANACH

2 Ealne
LETIR
.
President: Mr. John Cleary.
Vice-Presidents: Mr. Tom Campbell & Mr. Dan McManus.
Chairman: Mr. H. McCormack. Tel. 01 387 8604
Vice-Chairman: Mr. John Connolly.
Treasurer: Mr. F. Corrigan.
Secretary: Mrs. Mary McCormack, 29 Platt Street, London NW1 1RP
Tel. 01 387 8604

Our fund raising Dance on Friday 14th February, which took place
at Our Lady of Lourdes Church Hall, Harrow Road was a great success
and we thank all our friends and supporters who attended and helped
to raise money for this worthy cause.

Congratulations, and well done to our Junior Quiz Team, who I am
delighted to say, won the Trophy, and are the Champions for the 1985
Inter County Quiz. Our Senior team also did extremely well, and were
just narrowly beaten. Congratulations to both teams.

We wish a speedy recovery to our Chairman, who is recuperating

after an operation. We wish him all the best and hope to see him back
in harness very soon.

Diary Dates.

15th March — Council of Irish County Associations St. Patrick’s
Dinner Dance.

16th March — St. Patrick’s Day Parade. Leaving from Horse Guards
Parade. Concluding with Mass at Westmister Cathedral. Mass will be
con-celebrated by Bishop Edward Daley.

18th October — Our 30th Annual Dinner Dance to be held in the
McNamara Hall at the Irish Centre, Camden Town NW1

We wish everyone a very happy St. Patrick’s Day. God Bless,

Mary McCormack, Hon. Secretary.

* * *
Westmeath Ass. (Cont, from Page 7). *
Our Quiz Masters.

Westmeath were the masters of the recent quiz held in the Irish
Centre, Camden Town. When they beat a strong Roscommon side
which took them through to the semi-finals — highest scorer of the
night was Ritchie Norton (Athlone) the Captain of our team. His team
were: Steve Cunningham, Mrs. Rolfe, Mrs. Timms, Tommy McCormack
Eson of Pearce), Billy Attwell, Pearce and Mrs. McCormack, who travel-
ed specially from Killulagh/Delvin for our Quiz and Supper dance.
A Proud Son of Westmeath.
th;’ear}cle and Mrs. McCormack can be proud of their son Thomas, who
o ?ug hard work, has received his Batchelor and Master degree from

X grd University, England. His grandparents Thomas and Marcells
mg t‘}’lfmaCk, _were teachers in Coole village, for 45 years. The West-
. ath Association in London would like to congratulate you on your
u%cless Thomas and send best wishes for the future.
relat'e would like to extend a Very Happy St. Patrick’s Day to all our

; ives and fnends'at home and to our many supporters in London
and the Home Counties, Pat Looney — P.R.O.
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The Kildare Association London

Life-President: Patron: Secretary:
Mr. P. Mulpeter, Most Rev. P. Lennon, D.D. Mrs. R. Davis,
16 Rushbrook Park, Bishop of Kildare & Leighlin 96 Glasgow House,
Wellington, Templeogue, Maida Vale,
Dublin 12 London W9
Tel. 0001. 553123 Tel. 01. 624 7394
President: Vice-President: Chairman:

Mr. P. Casey Mrs. R. Davis Mr. P. J. Loughman
Tel. 09322 27650 Tel. 01. 624 7394 Tel. 01. 888 2958
Vice-Chairman: Assistant Secretary: Treasurer:

Mrs. Doyle Mrs. Hand Mr. M. Baker
Tel. 01. 881 3631 Tel. 01. 272 5957 Tel. 01. 722 4472
Assistant Treasurer: Social Secretary: Public Relations Officer.

Mr. E. Noone Mr. J. Howard Mr. Brazier

Tel. 01 299 0425 Tel. 01. 263 5774 Tel. 01. 979 7638

We know it is rather late to offer our sincere wishes to Mr. and Mrs.
Smyth, but we would like to thank them for the help given to our As-
sociation over the past 18 months and wish them many years happiness
in their new home.

Congratulations to our Chairman P.J.,, and Sandra on the birth of a
baby daughter Roisin Siobhainn, also congratulations to Thomas and
Marian Loughman on the arrival of a baby boy Adrian Thomas.

The A.G.M. of the Association was held on Sunday, 10th November
at The Irish Centre, Camden Square. The Chairman welcomed the
members present, and the meeting continued with lively discussion re-
garding the events of the past year. All the Officers and committee were
returned unopposed. We would appeal to young people to come for-
ward, and share in the work.

May 24th, 1986 was confirmed for our Annual Dinner, at The Irish
Centre, and we sincerely hope that we have a full-house. Further
details will be given in the next issue of the journal.

The next event will be the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. Assemble at
Horseguards Parade at 10.45a.m. Mass at Westminster Cathedral at
12 midday.

Wishing you all a very Happy St. Patrick’s Day. R. Davis.

THE BREAKSPEAR NURSE EDUCATION DIVISION
(Harefield, Hillingdon and Mount Vernon Hospitals)

TRAIN TO BE A NURSE

and be part of a caring profession

For details of entry requirements and programmes
leading to Registration and Enrolment please write
to:—

Miss M. W. Tucker,
Director of Nurse Education,
Hillingdon Health Authority,
School of Nursing,
Hillingdon Hospital,
Uxbridge, Middlesex.
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BE 1 HERE.
FROM £99

The ideal way to experience Ireland, on a
‘Free-As-You-Please’ Motoring Holiday.
From only £99*

The holiday includes:

® Return ferry travel for car and
passengers.

® A choice of 22 Irish Welcome Hotels.
® 6 nights’ bed and full Irish breakfast.

For details of this and many more great
value holidays in Ireland,

CALL SEALINK TRAVEL on 01-821 1751
or see your travel agent

*Price based on 4 adults travelling together

XY\E AN D

You'LL ONLy Know By BEING THERE.




For the very best view of Ireland pick up
your free copy of the 1986 Aer Lingus brochure NAME 1. s B
from your travel agent or fill in the coupon.

Go on, the view looks great from here.

AerLingus¢p |

Its better byAer. I Post now to: Aer Lingus, Freepost 39, London W1E 6JZ.

Published by ‘The Irish Counties Journal’. Tel. 01 993 2707

I ADDRESS.
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